DRAFT

NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING – March 13, 2008

The regular monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was held on Thursday, March 13, 2008.  Chairman Bill Dennison called the meeting to order.  Those present were:  James Beard, Douglas Bennett, Vennia Butts, Pam Carter, Bill Dennison, Ellen Douglas, Lauri Duesler, Shelly Hendricks, April Pieper, and Kim Shepherd.  Those absent were:  Chuck Goodlet and Ray Phelps

ORDER # 08-086 – ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by James Beard to adopt the agenda for the March regular meeting.

ORDER # 08-087 – APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES AS AMENDED – The motion was made by Doug Bennett and seconded by April Pieper to approve the minutes of the February regular meeting with a change to the Personnel Recommendations section to read “do not require SBDM consultation” instead of “SBDM approval.”

ORDER # 08-088 - MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS – The motion was made by Kim Shepherd and seconded by April Pieper to approve the January 2008 financial report for extracurricular accounts and the bingo account, as well as the January Instructional Funds report.  

PERSONNEL INFORMATION ITEMS – Mr. Dennison shared the following with the council:

· Mr. Les Tharp is retiring at the end of May; an assistant principal position has been posted with the district’s PATS system.

· Two business teachers are retiring, along with one library/media specialist.

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS – The following were recognized as visitors at the March meeting:  student teacher Autumn Johnson, and Special Ed teacher Alison Langley.

ORDER # 08-089 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING ADOPTING THE FEBRUARY AGENDA – The motion was made by Pam Carter and seconded by Doug Bennett to approve the second reading to adopt the February agenda with the change to strike Item # 11 – Bingo Proceeds Analysis.

ORDER # 08-090 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF JANUARY MINUTES – The motion was made by Pam Carter and seconded by Doug Bennett to approve the second reading of the January meeting minutes. 

ORDER # 08-091 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF FINANCIAL REPORTS – The motion was made by Pam Carter and seconded by Doug Bennett to approve the second reading of the December 2007 financial report for extracurricular accounts and the bingo accounts, as well as the December Instructional Funds report.  

ORDER # 08-092 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING TO OFFICIALLY ENTER THE APPROVAL OF THE TITLE ONE BUDGET INTO THE COUNCIL MINUTES – The motion was made by Pam Carter and seconded by Doug Bennett to approve the second reading of the February decision to officially enter the approval of the Title 1 budget into the council minutes (the budget was approved via an e-mail vote in September 2007).  

ORDER # 08-093 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING TO APPROVE A REVISION TO THE DISTRIBUTION OF BINGO FUNDS – The motion was made by Pam Carter and seconded by Doug Bennett to approve the second reading of the February decision to revise the formula used to distribute the allotment of bingo proceeds.  

CURRICULUM UPDATE – Ellen Douglas updated the council members on the following curriculum, instruction, and assessment items:

· MAPS assessment for 10th graders will be held during CATS testing this year.

· The annual Principal’s Breakfasts to recognize those students with exemplary attendance, test scores, and honor roll grades will be held on March 29 and April 19.

· The ACT exam held for juniors at North Hardin went very well.  An enormous thank you to Pam Carter and others who assisted in this huge undertaking.

· Thirty-six students tested in a statewide assessment for technical education and family/ consumer science classes.

ORDER # 08-094 – APPROVAL OF CSIP IMPACT CHECK – Mrs. Shelly Hendricks distributed an implementation form for the CSIP (Comprehensive School Improvement Plan), and explained the process the CSIP committee used for surveying the staff, the feedback, and the development of the impact check.  The motion was made by James Beard and seconded by Ellen Douglas to approve the CSIP Impact Check.

BUDGET INFORMATION ITEM – The financial situation for next year is unknown.  Mr. Dennison shared the contents of an email from Commissioner of Education Draud outlining some of the details of the House Budget proposal for education.

SECTION 7 FUNDING – Mr. Dennison distributed a draft copy of possible Section 7 funding.  An explanation followed on what types of items could be requested under Section 7.  Mr. Dennison asked the council to send any ides by email before the next council meeting.

INFORMATION ITEMS 

· 47 delegates will be attending KUNA this year – possibly the largest student group from NHHS to attend one of the assemblies.

· The girls basketball team played in the finals of the regional tournament championship.

· The boys basketball team’s season ended in the district tournament.

· The cheerleading squad will compete over the upcoming weekend.

· The baseball team will hold a 100-inning game and the softball team opened the season with a scrimmage game.

· The NH Band and jazz band will hold a benefit concert at the PAC on Sunday, March 16 at 2 pm to raise funds for the Washington DC trip to the Memorial Day Parade.

· The JROTC will host a huge drill meet over the weekend with 41 schools participating.

· The track team had 4 first place finishes for boys and girls track at the Mason Dixon games.

REPORT ON PARENT ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETING – Mr. Doug Bennett serves as the parent representative for North Hardin on the Superintendent’s Parent Advisory Council.  

· Mr. Bennett asked if the high school textbooks are not funded by the state, what about textbooks or readers on the computer.  Mr. Dennison explained that e-texts are not available yet.

· Mr. Bennett stated that the council discussed ways to increase the parent participation from the various schools at the advisory council meetings.

· The SBDM appreciation dinner is May 1 at the State Theatre.  Invitations will be mailed.

INFORMATION ITEMS – Each council member received a copy of:

· The student accident log.

· An email from the Kentucky Department of Education approving a waiver of the March 1 deadline to notify school councils on proposed budgeting

· A thank-you note from Coach Ron Bevars

· The special education power point handout from the previous council meeting.

VOLUNTEER REPORT – The annual volunteer report is ready to send.  Over 26,000 hours have been documented by North Hardin volunteers.  Mrs. April Pieper reported that the school will be nominating Mr. John Donaldson from JROTC for a state award.  Mr. Dennison expressed a huge thank you to Mrs. Pieper for her work with the volunteer program.

NEXT COUNCIL MEETING – The next council meeting will be held on April 17, 2008 (due to spring break falling on the 2nd Thursday).

ORDER # 08-095 - ADJOURNMENT – The motion was made by Doug Bennett and seconded by Kim Shepherd to adjourn the meeting.

____________________________

Bill Dennison, Principal, Chairman

